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Washington, D.C. 20036-4505 

Dear Mr. Bloch, 
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The Committee on Government Reform and has recently reviewed your efforts to 
respond to the findings of Government Accountability Office (GAO) 04-36, In that 
report, the GAO noted that the Office of Special Counsel (OSC) demol1stTated a chronic 
inability to process cases in a timely manner which inevitably led to case backlogs. The 
report called for the OSC to develop a comprehensive strategy to address these recurrent 
failures. 

We appreciate the professional seriousness with which you approached these 
recommendations and reduced the existing backlogs in the year following this report, 
UnfortlUlately, this activity, while beneficial to whistleblowers, was regarded with 
suspicion by activists who claim to work on behalf of whistle blowers. 

At your invitation, a bipartisan group of congressional staff visited your offices on 
three occasions to review closed cases. The staff reviewed any closed case they 
requested, and you provided access to decision makers for questions and policy 
discussions. At the end of this period ofreview, one previously critical Senate staffer 
informed us "We have satisfied ourselves that they did not throw any folders into the 
Potomac." We are also satisfied that your hard work - and smart work - has resulted in a 
mOre responsjve Office of Special Counsel. 
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We want to congratulate you on your efforts to improve the services you provide 
to whistleblowers. We continue to be impressed with the sincerity and pragmatism with 
which you and all your staff approach your jobs. You are providing a great service to the 
American people and the Federal government by protecting whistleblowers from illegal 
reprisals. 

Sincerely, 

Chairman Tom Davis 
Committee on Government Refonn 

cc. Rep. Henry Waxman, Ranking Member 


